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The Indian Health Service Office of Information Technology and the Division of 
Behavioral Health announce the following application release: 

• Behavioral Health System v4.0 Patch 9 (RPMS namespace: AMH) patch  

• This version/patch is not needed for EHR certification and/or Meaningful Use 
(MU). 

A release notice from the IHS Office of Information Technology has been sent to all 
RPMS site managers, and site managers are advised to notify users once the application 
has been installed. Complete details of the modifications included in this release are 
included in the official release notice.   

Thank you to the South Dakota Urban Indian Health and Bemidji Area Office for their 
assistance in validating the content in this release.  

Overview of Changes  

1. Updated the application with the FY 2018 DSM-5 Code Update. 

2. Corrected the reported special characters issue. 

 Install Notes:  
• AMH v4.0 Patch 1 through 8 must be installed before installing this patch. 
• AUM v18.0 must be installed prior to installing this patch. 
 

Additional Information 

 
For more information about the RPMS Behavioral Health System application please visit 
the Behavioral Health System website: https://www.ihs.gov/rpmsbh/.   

For user support please contact the IHS Help Desk at support@ihs.gov or call  
(888) 830-7280. 
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